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To members of the Ad Hoc Committee on a
Comprehensive and Integral International

Convention on the Protection and Promotion 
Of the Rights and Dignity of Persons with

Disabilities

31 August, 2006

Dear Colleagues
Let me once again express appreciation for the spirit of cooperation and flexibility that allowed us to adopt the Report of the Ad Hoc Committee, and the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the Protocol, last Friday evening 25 August.   That spirit has always characterised the negotiations on this matter and it was gratifying that it enabled us to complete our work with such a positive outcome.   I think that we can all be pleased with the result.

The next stage of our work is, you will recall, the establishment of a drafting group.   Paragraph 11 of the report that we adopted on Friday evening (A/AC.265/2006/L.6) reads as follows:

“ The Committee decided to establish an open-ended drafting group tasked with ensuring uniformity of terminology throughout the text of the draft convention, harmonizing the versions in the official languages of the United Nations and reporting on the results of its work to the Ad Hoc Committee at a meeting of its resumed eighth session, to be held before the end of the sixty-first session of the General Assembly in order to enable the Ad Hoc Committee to forward the finalized text of the convention to the Assembly, and requested the Secretary-General to provide adequate secretariat services for the drafting group within existing resources.”

As we proceed to set up the drafting group, we will need a facilitator to manage its work.   This clearly requires a lawyer from a Permanent Mission based in New York who is closely familiar with the subject matter of the draft Convention through participating extensively in the negotiations over a number of years.   Following informal consultation with members of the Bureau I should like to propose for your consideration that Stefan Barriga of Liechtenstein who so ably facilitated our other legal work relating to the final clauses, take on this task.   
It is obviously important that we move quickly to establish the drafting group, so that it can meet as often as possible before the pressures of the General Assembly occur.   This will enable it to complete its work as quickly as possible.   The Bureau has therefore agreed that it would be desirable to hold the first meeting of the drafting group to deal with procedural matters on Tuesday 5 September.   It should meet in a concentrated fashion after that.   An indicative programme of work is attached for consideration.
I do thank those colleagues who will be participating in the work of the drafting group for assisting us in this way, and once again reiterate my sincere appreciation to all colleagues for their support and cooperation last Friday evening.
With kind regards

Yours sincerely

Don MacKay

Chair, Ad Hoc Committee
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